
LAW ENFORCEMENT MEETING   APPROVED  

10 JANUARY 2017 

 

 The Waupaca County Law Enforcement Committee was called to order at 9:10 a.m. by 

Chairman Jonely.  Members present: Supervisors Craig, Wilfuer and Poehlman.  Others present:  

Sheriff Brad Hardel, Chief Deputy Allen Kraeger, Captain Conat, Captain Karski, Captain 

Rasmussen, Captain Wogsland and Lt. Russell.    

Chairman Jonely gave the opening meeting statement that this meeting and all other 

meetings of this Committee are open to the public. Proper notice has been posted and given to 

the press in accordance with Wisconsin Statutes so that the citizenry may be aware of the time, 

place and agenda of this meeting. 

 Motion by Supervisor Craig, seconded by Supervisor Poehlman to approve the minutes 

of the December 13, 2016 meeting of the Law Enforcement Committee.  Motion carried 

without a negative vote. 

 Motion by Supervisor Craig, seconded by Supervisor Poehlman to approve the agenda. 

Motion carried without a negative vote.  

 Motion by Supervisor Craig, seconded by Supervisor Poehlman to approve the 

December bills as presented.  Motion carried without a negative vote.   

 Captain Karski introduced Meagan Waller, who started in the Communication Center on 

January 3.  Nicole Schuelke will be starting in the Comm Center on January 30, which will make 

Dispatch fully staffed. 

Captain Wogsland reported for the Jail by showing pictures of the completed jail kitchen 

ceiling project.  Stephanie Butzer has been offered a position in Corrections.  Some “bugs” with 

the new camera upgrade are being worked on.   

 Captain Conat reported for the Detective Division that they are investigating some new 

child pornography cases.  The trial for the Fremont homicide is scheduled for next week.  The 

arson on Worm Road is going to a plea bargin this week.   

 Captain Rasmussen reported on the Patrol Division statistics.  A motion was made by 

Supervisor Wilfuer, seconded by Supervisor Poehlman to approve the December report.  The 

motion carried without a negative vote.  The patrol report was placed on file.   

 The Sheriff’s Office report was then presented by Chief Deputy Kraeger.  A motion was 

made by Supervisor Poehlman, seconded by Supervisor Wilfuer to accept the December report.  

The motion carried without a negative vote and the report was placed on file.     



 The Sheriff’s Report was given by Sheriff Hardel.  He reported that 3-20’ evidence 

containers were recently purchased.  They will be placed across from the Manawa Annex.  The 

Sheriff’s Office now has jurisdiction of the Waupaca County Courthouse.  The Waupaca Police 

Department is responsible for the area outside of the courthouse building.     

  Chief Deputy Kraeger reported that one year after implementation of our copier service 

with EOJohnson, we were able to reduce our monthly charge by approximately $200.00.   

 Supervisor Craig moved, second by Supervisor Wilfuer to adjourn at 10:12 a.m.  Motion 

carried. 

   

Vickie Thoe, Secretary 


